Republic of the Philippines

DBepartment of Education
REGION VI - WESTERN VISAYAS
SCHOOLS DIVISION OF AKLAN

October 21, 2024

TO: Public Schools District Supervisors
Principals/Head Teacher In-charge of the District
Heads of Public Elementary, Secondary and Integrated Schools
All Teachers Concerned

Dear Sirs/ Mesdames:

Please be informed that the following teachers are hereby advised to attend
the Aklan State University’s Localized Boot Camp entitled, “"Computer Science
Fundamental Facilitators’ Training” on October 23-25, 2024 at the Aklan State
University- College of Teacher Education (CTE) Audio Visual Room, Banga,
Aklan.

Name of Teacher School
1. APRIL JOY TALAS REGIONAL SCIENCE HS FOR REGION VI
2. MARIA ELLAH G. OLIVEROS MALOCQO NHS
3. RIEZEL MARAVILLA TOLEDO NHS
4. KIESSEL PANTOJA BATAN ACADEMY ANS
5. MATLEVINA CASIPING LEZO INTEGRATED SCHOOL

Meals, travel expenses and other allowable expenses of students and
teachers/coordinators may be charged against local/school board funds subject to its
availability and the usual accounting and auditing rules and regulations.

Please be guided accordingly.
Very truly yours,

Dr. FELICIANO C. BUENAFE JR. CESO VI
Schools Division Superintendenw
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Dear Dr. Buenafe:
Good day!

Following our initial invitation for the Localized Boot Camp component of our project
entitled Computer Science Fundamental Facilitators’ Training, Course Training in Pedagogy, Boot
Camp and National Dissemination, we are pleased to share that the initiative is gaining
momentum. As part of our commitment to expand the reach of this important training, our partner
institution, AKLAN STATE UNIVERSITY (ASU), will also be implementing this localized boot
camp on October 23-25, 2024 at the CTE AUDIO VISUAL ROOM. This collaboration strengthens
our efforts to build a community of educators equipped with the skills needed for the digital age.

In view ofayis expanded partnership, we would like to kindly request that your institution
send an additionaf five (5) participants who are teaching science and math in the senior high
school STEM stand, from schools with existing computer laboratories. ASU will cover the
expenses for training materials and meals (AM/PM snacks and lunch) during the three-day
training. Travel and accommodation expenses will still need to be shouldered by your institution.

We kindly ask that you confirm the participation of your additional faculty by completing
the attached form and sending it to Ihs@asu.ed.ph on/or before 14 October 2024. For any
questions or additional information. please do not hesitate to reach out Ms. Andrea Mae lli
through telephone/mobile number 272-5727/09091610983.

We are looking forward to your favorable response and continued collaboration in
enhancing the digital skills of our educators.

Very truly yours,

-

JEFFREY Amm. DIT

SUC President Ill ¢ /e
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